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Launch of Drought Law Forum offers support for 

drought-affected communities

From August 29 people affected by drought will have online access to the Drought Law Forum.  The Forum is an innovative service offering free support and information from lawyers located around Australia who are volunteering their time.

The Drought Law Forum has been launched in response to increasing pressures felt by rural communities as a consequence of the drought.  Twenty-five legal experts and rural counsellors across rural and regional Australia are volunteering their services as facilitators for the online Forum.  Visitors can post specific questions which will be answered by state-based experts.  

The Drought Law Forum is funded by the Federal Department of Families, Community Services and Indigenous Affairs – Local Answers Programme and is auspiced by Rural Law Online.  

Farm debt is at an all time high and with 99% of farms in Australia being family-owned, the worst drought on record is taking a severe toll on rural families and their businesses.  Rural Law Online website manager Richard Coverdale says the legal issues faced by farming and regional communities as a consequence of the drought are extensive.

“Due to the length and severity of the drought, rural communities are experiencing a range of financial and emotional hardships, which have direct legal implications,” Mr. Coverdale said.

“It is critical for people experiencing legal problems because of the drought to have access to accurate and timely information.  People can post anonymously to the Drought Law Forum and quickly receive free legal information on how to deal with their specific issues.  This service is a practical way of helping those in need to move on and build their lives and businesses,” Mr. Coverdale said. 

People in drought affected areas are invited to post questions on any legal issue which affects them. It is expected that legal issues covered in the Forum will be many and varied and may include, credit and bankruptcy, family law, contract and employment law, neighbour disputes, water rights disputes and many other legal topics. The Forum will also provide information on the range of State and Commonwealth drought support programs available around Australia.

To access the Drought Law Forum visit Rural Law Online at www.rurallaw.org.au 
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